
 

 

 
15A, Milner Street, Sliema 

SLM 1720, Malta 

voiceoffreedommalta@gmail.com  

7th October 2023 

 

Attention: WHO CA+ (Pandemic Treaty) being pushed in 194 countries   

 

 

Dr. Fearne, Deputy Prime Minister & Minister for Health,   

 

We write to you with grave concern about the dual role you will be responsible for, in conducting 

your new appointment as President of World Health Assembly 77 in May 2024 and the conflict that 

naturally occurs in such a situation.    

 

In your capacity as President of WHA77 you will be responsible for the adoption of proposed 

amendments to the International Health Regulations 2005 (IHR) and the approval of the World 

Health Organisation (WHO) proposed CA+ (aka Pandemic Treaty).    

 

Each of these decisions, should they be adopted/approved will result in a highly significant change to 

global public health governance, permanently undermining, even removing national sovereignty in a 

health emergency (planned, perceived, simulated or otherwise) and handing it over to the WHO (for 

the benefit of their sponsors and funders).   

 

In your capacity as Deputy Prime Minister & Minister for Health you are responsible for protecting 

the Constitution of Malta, and the health & freedoms of her people.    

 

We cannot allow an institution, the WHO, whose Executive Board members, Secretariat and Director-

General, are unelected by citizens, to declare health emergencies based on mere suspicions of 

potential risk to threaten our constitutionally defined rights and freedoms. The WHO’s decision-

making structures and individuals cannot be held responsible for their decisions, and this is 

absolutely unacceptable. In a democracy, policymakers should be democratically elected and be held 

accountable, accordingly.  
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Unlike the WHO, you cannot deny accountability for wilful negligence and misconduct in knowingly 

breaching the Constitution of Malta and failing to serve the people of Malta. We therefore ask you to 

stand by what is Right for the Good of our Nation.   

 

Silence is complicity.  

 

"We kindly ask for your response to this email by Monday 16th Oct 2023. 

Considering the gravity of this matter, we intend to publish our correspondence with our MPs as the 

public needs to know that our representatives are informed and well aware of the imminent threat 

to our Country 's Sovereignty and to its people's  freedom and well-being." 

 

 

 

Signed by Concerned Citizens of Malta and Foreign Residents 


